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come, or in what form. Mine came in  a 
2AM phone call. “Ringgg”… Ringgg”… my 
husband reluctantly answered the phone 
and he was asked for someone by the 
name of Jackie. “No one here by that name”,  
he said. The phone rang again and this 
time he handed the phone to me and sa y-
ing, “I think this call is meant for you”.   
A lady on the other end identified herself 
as a bartender and asked if I knew a person 
by the name of _____? I thought for only  
a second or two. In fact I was working with 
a gal by that name in the fellowship who 
was having a very difficult time maintain-
ing her sobriety. My thoughts were, “Oh 
No! Not her!” 

This Twelfth Step story began about 4 
years ago when I gave my card to a new-
comer with my phone number on it. I was 
new myself and had learned early on to 
extend my hand and make newcomers feel 
welcome at meetings. I certainly remember 
being a newcomer and seeing the friendly 
faces of the women who put their arms 
around me, saying “I’m glad you are here”.  
Those were powerful words to me. I 
watched my sponsor and the other women 
extending their hands, giving out phone 
numbers and saying, “Call me before you 
drink, not after”.  
The following experience  showed me YOU 
NEVER KNOW WHEN a 12 Step call will 
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Need a meeting? Check our online schedule for up to date info:  www.SonomaCountyAA.org 

Sonoma County Teleservice is a group 
of alcoholics who answer the local A.
A. Hotline from the convenience of 
their homes. This telephone service 
operates 24-  hours a day, seven days a 
week. Calls to the hotline range from 
people requesting meeting informa-
tion, to people wanting to stop drink-
ing, people wanting information 
about A.A., or people afraid they will 
drink. Hotline volunteers are given 
training and Operatio ns Guidelines to 
assist them in handling calls to the 
Hotline. Suggested requirements in-
clude 6 months or more of continu-
ous sobriety, a sponsor, and a working 
k n o w l e d g e  o f  t h e  1 2  s t e p s . 
Alcoholics need help from other alco-
holics. Please consider this as an op-
tion for service that will enhance your 
sobriety and help other people who 
need direct contact with an alcoholic. 

(Continued on page 6) 

When: 
Saturday June 7, 2003 
From Noon until 5:00PM 

Where: 
Doyle Park, Santa Rosa 
Sonoma Ave. &  Doyle Park  

Hot Dogs and Hamburgers $2.00 
Sodas and Mineral Water $1.00 
Bring Side Dishes and Desserts! 

Meeting at Noon 
Speaker: Terry T. 

Followed by 

Sun, Fun, Food 

& Volleyball 

For more information see the 
Activities Report on Page 3 

 

June 2003 



INTERGROUP OFFICERS 
 
♦ CHAIR:               James C. 

     829-3690 

♦ VICE-CHAIR:     Bruce McL. 
     544-6958    

♦ SECRETARY :     Kay S 
     526-5502 

♦ TREASURER:     OPEN 
      

♦ REGISTRAR:      Richard B. 
                                 869-0103  
 
INTERGROUP COMMITTEES 

& CHAIRS 
 

♦ SEMINARS:        Steve B. 
     542-5747 

♦ ACTIVITIES:        Larry O. 
                                 795-4081  

♦  OUTREACH:       Mark F. 
                                 538-0804  

♦ COMMUNICATIONS:  
                                 Rory B. 
                                 528-7797 

                                   
♦ HOTLINE /TELESERVICE :  
                                 Kim C. 

                           584-5831 

♦ ALKATHONS:     Terry T. 
                                 823-1855 
 

AA HOTLINE TELESERVICE 
 
♦ CHAIR:               Kim C. 
                                 584-5831 

♦ SCHEDULER:     Loretta D. 
                          

♦ 12 STEP COORDINATOR:   
                                 Teri T.  
                                 664-0768      

♦ SANTA ROSA HOTLINE 
                          544-1300 

♦ LONG DISTANCE  ONLY 
                           800-224-1300 

♦ PETALUMA HOTLINE 
                           762-5122 

♦ SONOMA HOTLINE 
                           938-2027 

♦ SPANISH HOTLINE 
                           545-7417 
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SCIF MINUTES  
April 28, 2003 

Serenity Prayer recited, Tradition 4 read 
by Andy, Concept 4 by Bernie. 
Introduction of new Reps: Jay C. from A 
Vision for You, Whitey B. From the 
Graton Fellowship, Steve F. from the 
Eleventh Step meeting, Nick R from Not 
Just Another New comers meeting, John 
H. from Sunday Niters, Anthony C from 
Bring Your Own Big Book, Robert from 
the Cloverdale Fellowship,  Rachel from 
Women’s Perspectives meeting in Santa 
Rosa, Joanne from Rohnert Park and Lisa 
from Thursday night in Petaluma. 

APRIL Birthdays: Steve 12 yr., Robert 3 
yr., Ed, 18 mo., Rosalie 6 yr., John 15 yr., 
Colin 17 yr., Rebecca 18 mo., Rachel 9 
mo., Colleen 20 mo. 

The Seventh Tradition was practiced. 

The March minutes were approved 

Registrar:  Richard was absent, but report 
given by James.  33 were attending, with 3 
new Reps.. 

Outreach: Mark F. We are in the process 
of upgrading the computer program. 

LIAISON REPORTS 
GSR:  Donna King  Reports attendance 
of 426 on Saturday of the GSR Pre 
conference and 200 on Sunday. May 17 
at Cloverdale, which we are hosting.  
There is a dinner on May 16 at 
Michele’s for pre-assembly get together.  
And the annual BBQ will be held on 
June 2 at the Church on Newanga, 
bring something to share while you eat 
dogs and burgers provided by GSR.  Kay 
S. volunteered to be liaison to GSR 
from Intergroup. 

H & I:  Mike T., We meet the first 
Wednesday of the month and 5:45 for 
new members, and 6:15 for the business 
meeting,   

PI/CPC: Margie A. We need speakers 
for training, especially people that look 
young, or are young, for the schools 
next September. 

Bridging the Gap: Colleen took 14 
people to meeting locally, and had 15 
contacts out of the district. They are 
going to be doing a bi l ingual 
presentation to Casa Teresa in 
Sebastopol. 

SCIF BUSINESS MEETING 

OFFICER REPORTS 
Chair: James C. Has description of 
position for Treasurer, and reminds 
groups to make sure there group name is 
on any donations they send to Intergroup 
so they get credit for it. 

Vice Chair: Bruce, there were 7 new reps 
at the orientation seminar at 7:30 

Treasurer: pro tem, John S. donations are 
down, but  Petaluma Fellowship 
contributions are excellent. 

Bookstore: Gloria, We need volunteers, 
with one Saturday a month open, 
Thursday and Friday 10 am to 2 PM 
open.  The Bookstore will be closed when 
there are no volunteers to work.  We 
don’t know when the new book 
“Experience, Strength and Hope”  will 
come out. 

Seminars: Steve B. Everything is ready for 
May 17 a seminar on steps 1, 2 &3.   

Activities:  Larry O.  Picnic at the beach 
for April 26 was a success, with a beautiful 
day and about 100 people playing.  Nest 
picnic at Doyle Park June 7, and a dance 
planned for August. 

Teleservice: Larry P.  We need help.  The 
committee needs new blood.  There are 
various shifts open, and our basic job is 
one alcoholic speaking to another. A 
recording secretary for the meetings is 
needed. Please look on page 2 of the 
newsletter for more information. Six  
months sobriety is suggested, and a 
working knowledge of the steps is needed.  

Communications: Rory B. wants local 
stories for the newsletter. Otherwise he 
uses reprints from the Grapevine.  Call 
him or send via E-mail something about 
your recovery.  He presented a proposal to 
place the news letter on line. 

Alkathons: Terry T. stated that the three 
Alkathon leaders are chosen and willing 
to work, and we only lack a place.  Mark 
F. stated that the St. Mark’s secretary is 
gone on family business, but that he is 
continuing to inquire. 

ICSC:  Terry T presented Sam F. who has a 
lot of business experience, and experience 
with GSR, volunteered to be ICSC member,  
he was confirmed with a vote of confidence.  

Old Business:   Work on the bookkeeping 
continues, with Pat, John S, and the new 

(Continued on page 3) 



(Continued on page 6) 

Founders Day 
The Founder's Day Picnic will celebrate 
the 68th Birthday of Alcoholic’s 
Anonymous. The picnic will be held at 
Doyle Park in Santa Rosa on Saturday, 
June 7, 2003. The meeting will start at 
12:00 Noon. Lunch will be served after 
the meeting from approximately 1:00 

to 3:00PM. After lunch 
we’ll have activities, the 
picnic will end at 
5:00PM. We will need 
help with setup, food 
prep, game setup and 
clean up. For more 
information, or if you’d 
like to volunteer to help 
make the picnic happen, 

call Larry O. at 795-4081 ! 

I would like to try something new this 
year— a casual Talent Show under the 
oak trees. The show will have to be 
acoustic because no amplified sound 
equipment is allowed in the park.  

So we celebrate AA's 68th Birthday!!! 
AA is the most perfect Democracy I can 
imagine.  Based on the Twelve Steps 

A Day At The Beach 
We did indeed bask in the afterglow of the 
Doran Beach Picnic on April 26th. The 
weather was sunny and warm with gentle 
kite flying breezes. As I sat at the meeting 
trying to focus on Steve B. (secretary) and 
Preston M. (speaker), I was amazed by the 
astounding beauty of that surrounded us. 
The green hills that rolled 
into the rugged coastline. 
The majestic clouds parad-
ing through the sunshine. 
What an incred ible 
“meeting room” it was for 
all of us! Thank you Higher 
Power!!!   
I would also like to thank 
some very special people 
who helped make the picnic happen;  Pre-
ston M. for speaking and bringing a BBQ 
cooker,  Nick R. was our Master Cook and 
also brought a BBQ cooker, Carl H. from 
"A Step Up" for stepping up to be Assistant 
Master Cook… great job guys! Thanks also 
to Steve B. for secretarying and transporting 
equipment, Dennis B. for reservations & 
entertainment, Richard J. for food prep and 
setup, Dorienne M. and David R. for setup, 
Kay S. for setup and service sponsorship, 
and Mike K. for handling the collections.  

committee. They were: Robert M., Son-
shine, Tim W., Melissa, Grace M., and 
Carl. Welcome aboard! Visiting us for per-
haps the first time were John, Wayne, 
Bart, Dean, John, Betsy M., and Tracy. It’s 
always good to see new faces—hope you 
find something here that keeps you co m-
ing back. 

Over 125 years of sobriety was being cele-
brated for the month of May! Sharing 
their sobriety anniversaries with us were 
Dave F., with 18 years; Margie A., 23; 
David G., 4; Rochelle, 4; Laurie J., 2; Jon 
G., 4; Manuel A., 12; Coop, 9; Andy, 3; 
José C, 3; Peter S., 17 [OK, so he snuck in 
from April]; José, 12; Ellie, 4; Ray, 8; and 
Ben with 20 months and Josh with 6 
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HOSPITALS & INSTITUTIONS 

“Everything or nothing—all life was evalu-
ated on the basis of winning or losing. So 
you see, actually I was a person who never 
really joined the world about me. I could-
n’t belong anywhere; I either had to be on 
top of society of underneath it. I guess 
you fellows there in the “jug” by now 
know exactly what I mean. Because I feel 
that in all probability most of you have 
felt that way too. Either you were in a 
struggle to get on top of society or you 
were underneath society. Now that is the 
way that some of us have formed prisons. 
Prison walls constructed of pride, prison 
walls constructed of anger, prison walls 
just as strong as any that have contained 
you. It is a wall that we have put around 
ourselves hat really kept us from function-
ing as happy citizens, much more than 
any wall that society could put around 
you and call it a prison. Now folks, isn’t 
that so?” [Part 9 of Bill W.’s chair at San 
Quentin in the early years of H&I, re-
printed from a 1951 Grapevine ]. 
Six new meeting reps introduced them-
selves at the May 7 meeting of the H&I 

months! Way to go, friends of Bill W.! 
Steve shared with us how he feels privileged 
to do service in H&I; t was recommended to 
him in early sobriety. He decided he not 
only wanted to stay sober, but also to be 
happy in his sobriety. He listened and 
watched others, developed a working knowl-
edge of the Steps and started taking meetings 
in at [then] Community Hospital. He began 
going into the Orenda Center where he 
found it gratifying to share what little sobri-
ety he had, compared to those who had just 
come in the doors. By staying in the middle 
of AA, he stays happily sober. 

Please join us next month at the June 4 
meeting of the H&I committee and see 
what this stuff is all about. An orientation 
for new reps—or anyone just interested in 
getting more information about what 
H&I is and does—begins at 5:45 p.m., 
with the regular meeting following at 6:15. 
The location is the Santa Rosa Senior 
Center on Bennett Valley Road. We hope 
to see you there! 

In Service, 
Mardi 

bookkeeper working.  There are currently 
no volunteers to assume position of 
Treasurer. The job description includes 
paying bills, preparing financial statement, 
submitting reports, attendance at ICSC 
meetings, and receiving monies from 
activities.  It is about 15 hours a month. 

New Business:    None. 

Group concerns: Debra- Bank accounts 
in the Social Security number of the 
treasurer of the meeting may be attached 
if the treasurer has liens or other legal 
problems.  Need to use a Tax ID number.  
Gloria stated that there is a form that 
individual meetings can get from the IRS 
to get a Tax ID number. 

Teresa, the Tuesday women’s perspective 
is now meeting in the Versalius room at 
Sutter Hospital at 8 PM on Tuesdays. 

Cache Creek: Mike T., the deadline has 
arrived, pleas fill out the forms and GO. 

Closed in the usual manner with the 
Lord’s Prayer. 

In service,  
Kay S. 

SCIF Minutes  
(Continued from page 2) 

ACTIVITIES 



Greetings Fellowship! 
Looks like summer has finally 
arrived. General Service is still alive 
and well. The highlight of May was 
going to Cloverdale to hear our 
Delegate, give his report on the 
doings back in New York at GSO. 
As you know, he took our group 
consciences from all those Agenda 
Topics and voted for us. His talk on 
May 17 was a report on those votes 
and recommendations, plus some 
of his personal feelings and 
experiences. 

Your GSR has those results and will 
be sharing them with you over the 
month of June. If you want to hear 
and meet our Delegate, he will be 
coming to Santa Rosa on Monday, 
June 2 and sharing about his 
experiences and feelings, at Faith 
Lutheran Church beginning at 
7:30. A potluck picnic/BBQ will be 
held at 6:30. You are all invited.  

District 12 hosted the assembly up 
in Cloverdale. Margrete assembled 
a dedicated team to put on and 
host over 300 GSR's from Monterey 
to the Oregon border. Jeff lead a 
team that made a delicious tri- tip 
lunch which all enjoyed. Thank you 
to all who volunteered to help put 
on this assembly. It was the first 
time ever in Cloverdale and the 
first time in over four years for 
Sonoma County. And, as usual, 
District 12 had the highest 
attendance. We filled three tables 
and parts of several others. 

As you already know, there are 
several motions being considered by 
CNCA. One of them has to do with 
changing three of the steps and one 
of the traditions. Please get with 
your meeting GSR and let her/him 
know what your opinion is. (I know 
you have one!) All three motions 
were printed in last month's 

newsletter in this column.  
Also, one of the things being 
looked at is about where your 
groups send their 7th Tradition.  

Does your group contribute to the 
District of General Service? Or do 
you send funds only to New York? 
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GENERAL SERVICE 

It might interest you to know, your 
local District 12 (that's us here in 
Sonoma County) could really use 
some of those funds. We use that 
money to help inform your meeting 
GSR and the fellowship at large 
about the issues  concerning 
activities at GSO (i.e.: like should 
we publish a fourth edition of the 
Big Book - you said yes, and now we 
have one).  

Also, there is a fair amount of 
traveling that is done, and General 
Service is self supporting, too. Your 
GSR shouldn't have to travel to 
assemblies all  over Northern 
California out of her/his own 
pocket. In 2004, for example, we 
will all be traveling to Monterey, 
Watsonville and Fortuna. So, please 
get with your groups Treasurer and 
see where you are sending funds. If 
you aren't sending anything to the 
local dis trict, please consider 
helping support us. Of course, 
anything we don't use, we send to 
the Area and whatever the Area 
doesn't use, gets sent to New York. 

If you have two years of continuous 
recovery, and have a desire to be a 
part of a group of AA's whose 
purpose is to ensure the future of 
Alcoholics Anonymous, you might 
consider becoming a GSR. Come to 
our monthly meeting the fir st 
Monday of each month at Faith 
Lutheran Church beginning at 
7:30. Come see what we do and 
how much fun we have doing it (we 
also have great coffee and cookies). 
If you come in June, you can meet 
the Delegate! It is a privilege to be 
of service. I thank you for that 
privilege. 

Jay B. 
DCMC 

District 12 

District 12 

Pot Luck 
Picnic  

 
WHEN 

Monday June 2, 2003 

WHERE 
Faith Lutheran Church 

4930 Newanga Ave. 
Santa Rosa 

Come share some fellowship 
with other General Service 
Representatives. If you are 
thinking about becoming a 
GSR, this is an opportunity 
to rub elbows and learn what 
it is all about. 
At 7:30, the Delegate from 
CNCA, Doug G, will share his 
Conference Report. Doug 
took all of our opinions back 
to New York from all those 
agenda topics. Come hear 
the results. Doug will be 
sharing his personal experi-
ences about the trip, in addi-
tion to the results. 
Come and meet your  
Northern California Repre-
sentative to the General 
Service Office in New York! 



 

SUN MON TUE WED THUR FRI SAT 

1 
  
   

2 3 4 
Hospital & Institutions      
S.R. Senior Center  
5:45: New Rep Orientation 
6:15: Business Meeting  

5 6 7 
Founder’s Day 

Picnic 
Doyle Park Santa Rosa 

12:00- 5:00P M 

8 
 

SCIF Bookstore      9 
6:30: AA Teleservice  
Business Meeting  
7:15: ICSC Meeting  
8:00: Intergroup Steering  

 Committee Meeting  

10 
 

11 
PI/CPC 
S.R. City Hall  
7:00: Speaker Training  
7:30: Business Meeting 

12 13 
 

14 

15 16 
 

17 
Bridging the Gap 
SCIF Bookstore 
6:30: New Rep Orientation 
7:00: Business Meeting  

18 
 

19 20 21 
  
District 18 (Spanish)   
5519 Old Redwood Hwy.  
Windsor    4:30PM    

22 Intergroup           23 
St. Luke Lutheran Church 

7:30: Newsletter Collating 
7:30: New Rep Orientation 
8:00: Business Meeting 

24 
General Service  
District 12 Officers  
Meeting - 6:15  
SCIF Bookstore 

25 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
Happy Trails 
10:00: SRJC Parking Lot 
at Bailey Field 

See the ad above for this 
month’s location!  

         30 
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Saint Luke Lutheran Church  
905 Mendocino Ave. 

Petaluma Fellowship  
4 Washington Blvd. 

Santa Rosa City Hall 
First St. & Santa Rosa Ave. 

SCIF Bookstore  
750 Mendocino Ave. #10 

Santa Rosa Senior Center  
704 Bennett Valley Rd. 

Faith Lutheran Church 
7390 Newanga Ave. 

HAPPY TRAILS 
This months meeting/hike will be 
on Sunday  June 29th. We will 
hike the Bear Valley trail in Point 

Reyes to 
Arched Rock 
and Miller’s 
Point on 
Drake’s Bay. 
M e e t i n g /
picnic will be 

midway in Divide Meadows for 
hikers who do not want to continue 
to Arched Rock. We meet at SRJC 
parking lot at 10:00 to carpool. 
Coffee and goodie stop in Point Reyes 
Station. Bring a smile, lunch and 
water.  

Questions?   
Jeanine 545-1018 

What is Teleservice? 
(Continued from page 1 ) 

There are several positions available: 

p Recording Secretary 

p Saturday Coordinator 

p Tuesday    5 - 10PM*  
(*alternate weeks)  

p Thursday  10PM - 8AM (Overnight) 

p Friday       10PM - 8AM (Overnight) 

p Sunday     5 - 10PM 

p Sunday     10PM - 8AM (Overnight) 

Please call the Hotline Coordinator, 
Loretta D., at 525-0343 for more 
information if you are available to 
fill one of these very worthwhile 
commitments! 

"I am responsible...when anyone, anywhere, reaches 
out for help, I want the hand of A.A. always to be 
there. And for that: I am responsible." 

Thank you for your support!!! 

Activities Report 
(Continued from page 3 ) 

and governed by the Twelve Traditions 
we thrive in spite of ourselves. Take a 
moment and fathom the great mass of 
people AA  has affected in 68 years, and 
then think of all the different 
personalities and egos of all these people 
and how long and well this  organization 
has worked. Wow! A global family, one 
world, you should now firmly believe in 
a Higher Power. I am truly grateful to 
AA for everything I have today, but 
most of all for a spiritual relationship 
with the Higher Power. I can rest 
assured that everything is perfect, no 
matter what happens. On Tuesday, June 
10, 2003 please take a moment (perhaps 
in your morning prayers) to thank god 
for that momentous meeting between 
Bill W. and Dr. Bob when two 
alcoholics got together to solve a 
common problem and all of the 
wonderful people who followed in their 
footsteps, including you, and bask in the 
sunlight of the spirit and "pass it on !!!". 
See you soon! 

In service, 
Larry O. 



The bartender told me what she knew of 
the situation. While cleaning up after clo s-
ing she found a lady who appeared to be 
drunk curled up under the table. While 
searching through her purse looking for a 
family member to call, she found my card 
with my name and phone number on it 
saying. “ With God all things are possible”. 
She thought that I might be in the AA pro-
gram and said, “I think I have one of yours 
and could you help this lady”? 
As I hopped out of bed. I explained to my 
husband tha t I was going to the bar to 
make sure that she would be OK. My co n-
cerned husband told me to be careful. I 
knew the location of this bar. It was in a 
fairly safe neighborhood so I wasn’t wor-
ried about where I was going. I don’t think 
I would be so eager to go out in the middle 
of the night by myself if it had been neces-
sary to look at a street map for directions. 
As I was driving to the is place I realized 
how empty the streets were at 2:15 in the 
morning and I couldn’t believe this was 
happening to me. But, I had to make sure 
that this lady would be OK. Besides, my 
Higher Power would be with me. He was 
already working through me when I re-
ceived the phone call. 

I arrived at the bar along with the police and 
the ambulance drivers. Now inside, I had 
forgotten how bars smell, and it was not a 
nice thing. Thank God I don’t go to those 
places any more. Inside the smoky bar room 
there were many questions being asked about 
the lady. I began to think “this might not be the 
person that I thought it was”. So, I leaned over 
her, and swept her shoulder length hair away 
from her face. I realized that she was not who 
I thought it was. I was relieved because it was-
n’t my friend. However to my surprise, the 
lady lying before me was the newcomer I had 
given my card to years ago. Over the years we 
have seen each other at meetings and she 
always made a point to tell me “I still carry your 
card in my wallet”. We would hug and I would 
wish her well.  
With the police and ambulance on the scene 
I felt it was time to leave. I went back to my 
car and locked the doors and said a prayer. I 
thanked God that it wasn’t the lady I thought 
it was. I was grateful for my own sobriety and 
that I answered the phone. I made some calls 
the next day to follow up on her condition 
but I was unsuccessful. Some how I new that 
our path’s would cross again one day.  
Today I know that with the help of my spon-
sor and the Twelve Steps and the fellowship, 
“With God all things are possible”. If you extend 
your hand to a newcomer or give out your 
phone number then you are doing some 

Step Study 
Hey, you!  yes, you...it's good 
to see you again: you're look-
ing lighter...brighter… you're a 
fighter! 

And with God's help you're 
learning to handle the strain.  

Hey, you!  Yes, you...you've 
come a long way.  Let go of 
what's behind you... 

it's only there to remind you of 
how much you've grown-- the 
seeds you've sown--and look at 
this brand new day! 

Hey, you!  Yes, you...I'm so 
glad you're in this sweet thing.  

Look forward to a future 
that's made of this now… 
this sublime moment...and to 
the miracles tomorrow will 
absolutely bring! 

Jeremy R.  

God. So I used the AA group as my higher 
power for a while. Over time, I let go of my 
old ideas of God and found a loving, forgiv-
ing God in the rooms of AA.  
When doing PI/CPC presentations, I ex-
plain the principles of AA's suggested pro-

gram of recovery. I explain 
that they work in cultures 
throughout the world, in all 
religions, and with individu-
als who claim no religion. 
And in talking about the 
spiritual principals, I have 
found that my concepts 
have changed. No longer is 
my concept of a higher 
power limited by organized 
religion. My concept of a 

loving God has grown to encompass all re-
ligions. As I heard one speaker say recently, 
'The universal spirit of love'.  
If talking about AA is something that might 
interest you, join us on the 2nd Wednesday 
of each month in the Santa Rosa Employees 
Lounge underneath City Hall. Speaker 
training is at 7:00 pm and the business 
meeting is at 7:30. And, by the way, we do a 
lot more than just public speaking. Come 
check us out.                                    

Margie A 
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PUBLIC INFORMATION REPORT You Never Know When... 
(Continued from page 1 ) 

One of the things that attracted me to the 
PI/CPC committee was the opportunity to 
talk about AA instead of simply sharing my 
experience, strength and hope. Indeed, 
when people think about the Committee, 
of times they think about speaking at 
schools and drinking driver 
programs. And, in fact, we 
on the committee do a lot of 
those presentations. So far 
this year, we have spoken at 
over 50 drinking driver 
classes.  
One of the questions fre-
quently asked at presenta-
tions is 'What about this 
God stuff?' When I attended 
my first AA meeting for me, 
I heard people talking about God. I left that 
meeting knowing that this AA stuff that 
worked so well for so many people would 
not work for me because I wanted nothing 
to do with anything that had anything to 
do with God.  
Three years later, when I came back to AA, 
I was a little more open-minded. I still did-
n't want anything to do with the God stuff 
but I could accept the concept of a power 
greater than myself as long as it wasn't ca lled 

form of Twelve Step work. I learned early on 
from my sponsor that I had something to 
offer even it was just being sober for that 
twenty-four hours, and for that I am grateful. 
PS...  Remember that I said earlier in my story 
that I believed our paths would  cross again 
one day. They did. Four months after the bar 
room incident I walked into a Step Study 
meeting. I immediately recognized her. She 
looked bewildered and bruised and was shak-
ing from a drinking episode the night before. 
I felt my heart racing as I realized that this was 
another one of God’s miracles unfolding 
right before my very eyes. As we made contact 
a weak smile came from her face. We em-
braced and again her first words were, “I still 
carry your card in my wallet”. I listened to her 
sad story of the night before. I then revealed 
to her my experience of getting the late night 
phone call months ago and driving to the bar 
to help her. She had little memory about that 
evening and was surprised to hear that I 
would venture out in the middle of the night 
to make sure she was OK. My prayers are 
with her and to every newcomer that walks 
into the rooms of Alcoholics Anonymous. If 
you give this program a chance it may save 
your life and it can give you a new life, “One 
Day At A Time”.  

Vickie 
Santa Rosa, CA 
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ADDRESSES 

SCIF CENTRAL OFFICE 
750 Mendocino Ave., Suite 10 
Santa Rosa, CA 95401 
Manager: Gloria  
Phone:     (707) 546-2066 
Fax:         (707) 566-9677 
E -mail:     AA@ap.net 
Hours:     Mon-Fri  10 -6     

Sat    11-3  

The Bookstore is closed on these Holidays: 

Independence Day…July 4th     

Labor Day…………….September 2nd 

Thanksgiving……………November 22nd 

Christmas……………..December 25th 

New Year’s Day……..January 1st  

BOOKSTORE & TELESERVICE 

THE BOOKSTORE IS  
NOT CLOSING!! 

It has come to our attention that there 
was a misunderstanding at the last Inter-
group meeting. Some Intergroup Rep’s 
have been telling their groups, “..the 
Bookstore will close if we don’t get more vol-
unteers”. 

This is not true. We close only when 
there are no volunteers for a shift, and 
then only for the hours of that shift . We 
have some new temporary help, but we 
still need volunteers to backup shifts in 
case of case of illness, emergencies, etc.  

3rd Edition Big Books are on sale for half-price. 

The new book, “Experience, Strength & 
Hope”, is now at the Bookstore. Come 
and get your copy! 

We are looking for volunteers to fill  
these positions at the Bookstore:  

• Tape Librarian 
• Inventory Assistant 

Contact Gloria for details.  

Thanks Everyone! 

    

CONTACT INFORMATION 

By sending $7 to SCIF you will cover the cost of printing & mailing a 
newsletter to your home or to a friend. Mail to:  

Fellowship News Subscription 
750 Mendocino Ave. Ste. 10, Santa Rosa, CA 95401 

Name:                                                                                                                         

Address:                                                                                        Apt. #_____  

City:                                                                                                                              

State:                    Zip:                                 Phone                                                     

Old name/address                                                                                              

q New   q Correction  q Renew   q Cancel 

MEETING CHANGES 

Cloverdale                            Living Sober  
(O) (W)                        Thursday, 8:00PM 

No longer a Men’s Meeting  

8 

Newsletter / Web Site 

  Editor/Web Servant:                           Rory B.                            528-7797 
                                                                Bayrisch@msn.com 
  Directory Changes:                              Russell                             539-5165                

Sonoma County General Service 

  DCMC:                                                Jay B.                               566-0804  
                                                                    Soberduud1@aol.com 

  Alt. DCMC:                                        Donna K.                        665-9825 
      PI/CPC:                                               Tom P.                        

  Grapevine Rep:                                   Michael M.                     894-4675 
  Bridging the Gap:                                DJ                                    793-0411 
                                                                DjBridgntheGap12@aol.com                        
  Correspondent:                                   Mary W.                         887-2091 

      Literature                                             Diane F.                          483-0418 
      Archives:                                              Holly H.                          584-7729 

Hospitals & Institutions 

  Chair:                                                  Kelly                                542-6134 

NO LONGER MEETING 

Petaluma            Young People’s Meeting  
(O) (W)                          Monday, 8:30PM 

Petaluma                 Candlelight Meeting  
(O) (W)                         Saturday, 9:30PM 

Petaluma                              Poco Y Poco 
(O) (W)                           Sunday, 8:30AM 

Meeting Changes? 
Contact Russell 


